rq WOODBINE PETROLEUM, INC.
v v 1445 ROSS AVENUE, SUITE 5600

LOCKBOX 234
DALLAS, TEXAS 75202

(214) 855-6263
July 11, 1989

Mr. Jerry Sexton

New Mexico 0il1 Conservation Division
1000 W. Broadway

P. 0. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Make-up of Overproduction
West Lusk (Delaware)
Mobil Federal #1 -£ 2/-/9-32
Lea County, New Mexico
NM-0175774

Dear Mr. Sexton:

With reference to the captioned and Mr. Don Shackelford's letter of
January 27, 1989, please be advised that during the six month period
between January 1, 1989 and June 30, 1989, Woodbine Petroleum, Inc.,

as operator of the captioned well, produced 23,295 barrels of 0il against
an allowable of 25,702 barrels of 0il, resulting in an underproduction
figure of 2,407 barrels of oil.

Insomuch as the overproduction to be made up during this six month time
period was 1,567 barrels of oil, this letter will serve as confirmation
that the 1,567 barrels of overproduction has been neutralized based
upon Woodbine's production of the captioned well below the allowable,
during the allotted time frame, in compliance with the Conservation
Division's requirements.

Your cooperation on this matter was sincerely appreciated. Please do
not hesitate to contact myself or Mr. Shackelford should you have a
question.

Verytﬁruky yours,
. :% : :

LoD
Neil Rﬂckeﬁ
Consultant

NR/rr



STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

January 30, 1989 POST OFFICE BOX 1980

GARREY CARRUTHERS HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88241-1880
GOVERNOR (505) 393-6161

Woodbine Petroleum Inc.
1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 5600
Dallas, TX 75205

Attn: Don G. Shackelford

Re: Mobil Federal #1-E
Section 21, T19S, R32F

Gentlemen:

Your request for a six-month extension of the time allowed to
make up the over production for the above-referenced well has
been received, It is noted that the overage has been reduced
and your proposal to bring the overproduction into balance

by July 1, 1989, is acceptable. However, no additional
extensions will be granted.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

ed



